
 

 

 

 

 

Communiqué for the Employment Services Advisory Group 

11 April 2022 
The Employment Services Advisory Group met on Monday 11 April 2022, chaired by the Department 

of Education, Skills and Employment. 

The start of the caretaker period was acknowledged and discussions were held to factual issues and 

matters of administration.   

 

Members noted the passage of the Streamlined Participation Requirements and Other Measures 

(SPROM) Bill through both houses of Parliament with amendments. 

 

The department provided members with updates on: 

• the outcomes of recent procurement exercises; 

• the National Workforce Strategy; 

• progress of Workforce Australia Online Platform; 

• an outline of how the department is incorporating the digital ethics principles into the 

system; 

• the transition process for Workforce Australia for providers and individuals. 

 

The next meeting of the Employment Services Advisory Group is proposed to be held in August 2022. 


